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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT...
Greetings Everyone,

As summer winds down and fall is approaching our doorsteps, | hope
everyone takes a few moments to reflect on the special memories
that you made with family and friends throughout the summer. A
few nights ago, Christine and | were sitting out on the deck talking
about how lucky we were to be able to sit in the silence and beauty
of the sunset and let the craziness of everything just melt away for a
while.

Tom Stressman, WCLA President

Never in my 58 years have | seen so much turmoil in our United States! With Covid-19, the protesting
and riots, it makes me feel even more blessed that we live in our little community where we are safer
than most.

The Association has had to cancel most activities that were planned for this year, but | would like to thank
the people who have been thinking outside the box with fun things for our lake community to do this
summer. It just makes me smile that people do these things for our fellow neighbors to enjoy! Please
take care of one another in these uncertain times and if you are a snow bird, please be safe in your travels
and we will see you next summer!

The Association is always looking to get members involved in the activities and events available each year
so if you would like to participate or volunteer, please attend a meeting or just contact a lake rep.

Please remember to keep up to date on lakes happenings on Facebook or the website at
www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com. As always, stay safe everyone and I'll see you on the water soon!

Tom (Uncle Tom) Stressman 2020-2021 WCLA Board
WCLA President Monday Meeting Dates:
9/14/20
2/8/21
4/12/21
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https://www.facebook.com/Woodbeck-Chain-of-Lakes-Association-133309000037956/

“FIVE LAKES — ONE COMMUNITY”

www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com
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WCLA MEMEBERSHIP DUES
E-PAYMENT OPTION!

You can now pay your annual membership dues on-line
using a PayPal account or credit card. We went live on
March 14, 2020! Many took advantage of this new
process as we were not visiting our local PO Box to pick
up paid memberships due to our Stay-at-Home
Executive Order, and it worked great.

Two ways to pay your Membership dues:

15 way- PayPal or credit card: visit our WCLA website,
by clicking on the following link:
https://woodbeckchainoflakes.com/pay-dues or

2" way- Good ole fashion way...by mail. Click on the
following link for the Membership Enrollment Form and
mailing address.
https://woodbeckchainoflakes.com/pay-dues

Click here to see if you have paid your 2020
Membership Dues: (paid list also found at the end)
https://woodbeckchainoflakes.com/paid-membership-
list-2020

CLARIFICATION

WCLA 2021 fiscal year runs from September 1 to
August 31st the following year. But we follow a
calendar year for our Membership dues.

With that said, you may begin paying your 2021
Dues now, if you wish. If not, you will be
receiving, via U.S. mail, the Membership
Application in January 2021 as your current
Membership is good through December 31,
2020. Wondering if you have paid? The 2020
Paid Membership List can be found at the end of
this newsletter.

Change — 2020/2021 WCLA Paid
Membership Cards...

In the past as we processed paid membership
forms in our database, we automatically generated
membership cards to all. ONLY WCLA members
who live on the Northern lakes (those north of the
MacClain St bridge) will be the only ones receiving
membership cards by mail.

You must be a paid member to access the boat
launch.at Camp Concordia.

If you are unsure if your dues are paid for 2020,
please go to link below for the most updated list.
http://www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com/docs/me
mbership list.pdf - The paid membership list can
also be found at the end of this newsletter.

2020 Scheduling & Launch Dates

at Camp Concordia
(always check Camp Concordia’s website for
updated changes)
http://www.campconcordia.org/wcla-
information.html

The boat launch at Camp Concordia is NOT open to
the general public. Camp Concordia (CC) is a non-
profit children's summer camp. Therefore, access is
limited for the safety of children.

The Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association (WCLA)
has a special agreement with Camp Concordia to
assist members in getting their boats in and out of
the lakes. It is offered as a neighborly gesture to
WCLA paid members who follow the procedures as
requested.

Please check their boat launch schedule for
allowable dates and times before scheduling your
date. Then E-mail Camp Concordia, 24 hours in
advance, to launch@campconcordia.org. Click here
for their full procedure and instructions:
http://www.campconcordia.org/wcla-
information.html
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Mike & April Petersen and Frugthaven Farm...a love story

By now most of us have seen the Old Klackle’s Orchard transformed
into Frugthaven Farm. But the story behind our neighbors on
Horseshoe Lake is a love story like no other!!

We all know April from her lovely Boutique Pink+Frillos on the corner of
Lincoln Lake Road and McClain St. But as | watched the Old Klackle’s
Orchard transform into Frugthaven Farm — my curiosity got the best of me.
| had to get the story behind April and Mike and their new venture.

A love story: April Welder and Mike Petersen grew up in the Greenville area. April’s family owned (and
still do) a farm in Sheridan and Mike’s family owned Petersen Oil. They dated briefly in High School
before April left for Central Michigan University. Five years passed before they would see each other
again. April took a job right out of college in Hilton Head, SC, and on her way out there stopped at the
Danish festival in Greenville to see friends and have a bit of fun. Mike was there at the beer tent and
spilled a drink on her girlfriend — and a year later they were married!! It could not have been anything
but destiny for the two!

In 2000 they built the first house in Horseshoe Estates and welcomed home their two children — Morgan
(18) and Mia (15). April was crafty and loved to create beautiful jewelry and crafts. Mike set up a craft
room in the basement for her and April sewed, painted furniture and made various crafts that she sold.
She ended up taking over more and more space in the basement — until it was overrun with all her
beautiful creations.

New Adventures: The old Rees’ Party Store had been sitting vacant and Mike was thinking it might
work as a workshop for April. Finally, a “for sale” sign went up. Mike suggested they buy it as a
workshop for April — more to get her the space she needed and out of the basement space she had
clearly outgrown. They put in a bid, and a week later had the keys! It seemed like destiny stepped in —
again — and it was mean to be! Pink+Frillos was born.

Originally slated to be open only once a month for sales, April soon realized she needed to be open
more to sustain the business and opened the shop 2-3 days a week - and eventually 4. When she
found she couldn’t keep up with the inventory, she realized it was so much easier to buy and sell cute
merchandise then to have to spend hours creating it! Word
of mouth has traveled far and wide and people stop by from
all over the state on their way to cottages in the area to visit.
The boutique is busier than ever!

Impulse Buy: Fast forward to the spring of 2019 when Mr.
Klackle decided to retire, and Klackle’s Orchards went up
for auction. Mike was watching the auction live at the
request of his father in law, who thought it might be good
farmland to buy. It appeared all tracts up for bid were getting a lot of activity and prices were rising -
except tract 1 — the Farm market, event center and acreage covered with pumpkins and apples. Mike,
on a hunch, mentioned to April “Maybe we should bid on this?” April laughed and said “NO!..what
would we do that for??” But after talking to his Dad, and agreeing it was a good investment,




Mike & April Petersen and Frugthaven Farm...a love story (continue)

Mike and April decided to place a bid. By 6:30 they were the owner’s of 75/80 acres of land referred
to as Tract 1!

The thought of reselling the land for profit quickly left their minds and instead they started dreaming of
what they could do with this property that had been a landmark in Greenville for so long. Mike had sold
Petersen’s Oil and thought this would be a great retirement project. They had a vision of a Boutique
Orchard that would provide a cozy gathering space as well as be a simple orchard destination for
families and friends - and encompass a comfortable event venue.

The name for their new dream was developed from Frugthave, which is Danish for Fruit and garden.
(Mike’s great-grandpa came over from Denmark and seeing how Greenville is home to the Danish
Festival it made sense to have a Danish name). April had thought
Greenville was in need of a coffee shop and so they decided to put in a
Kaffebar complete with Madcap coffee, smoothies, donuts and bagels —
at the front of the Market. A total facelift has been given to the outside of
the market, remodeling of the inside Kaffebar is done and they have plans
for so much more!

Their dream — their vision - includes a Fresh Market with locally grown
meats, cheeses, produce, dairy, a full bakery and fresh flowers! A tavern
at the back of the main structure called “The Cidery” will include indoor
seating as well as an outdoor patio with fire pits with cozy seating and
featuring select wines, locally brewed beer and cider — for a wonderful
place for families and friends to meet and socialize.

The large building to the west of the Market will soon hold Pink+Frillos (yes, it is moving!) and that will
give them almost twice the square foot they have now. They have renovated the smaller barn for
Weddings and events and working on renovating the larger one now. Both will be available three
seasons of the year. The outside will still have the old-fashioned orchard to stroll through, take pictures,
or just for families to have a picnic in the Orchard.

IF you haven’t stopped by yet — please do! Stop and say Hello to April and Mike. Grab a cup of coffee
and a donut and take a look around! These are our neighbors and they are helping Greenville grow
and become a wonderful place to visit as well as live! The Kaffebar is open Monday thru Friday, 6:00
a.m.-5:00 p.m. and Saturday 7:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. Sundays they are closed for a much-needed day of
rest. For more info visit their website at: www.frugthavenfarm.com
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Introducing New Lake residents
Randy, Jamie, Bobby & Jacob Badgerow on Banks Lake
Plus fur babies Kyle & Waffles

Hello lake residents... we are the Badgerow’s. My name is Jamie, my husband’s name is Randy and we have two
boys, Bobby who is 14 and Jacob (who is nicknamed Cubby) is 11. We also have two Australian Labradoodles
named Kyle and Waffles.

We are so very blessed to be building on Banks lake. We are hoping to be
wrapped up with the building process this fall. We own and run a
construction company and a painting company. We are a faith filled family,
and are very involved in community outreach opportunities and also
Celebrate Recovery. Bobby and Cubby are often on the lake fishing,
swimming, or looking for snakes or turtles. all of us love to go on the boat
and go through all of the channels to visit all of the beautiful lakes and enjoy
nature.

| would say my favorite part is the wonderful community feel that Woodbeck
chain of lakes has. Everyone that we have met is so kind and welcoming. We
feel so absolutely blessed that we could be a part of this community! The
friendships already made with surrounding
neighbors are priceless. We also love all of the
events and activities that are available to
connect with everyone and meet more people
on the lakes. We are so grateful to be able to
live where we do, and look forward to making
so many precious memories here. They are
building on the southwest shore on Bank Lake!

Welcome to the lakes Badgerow family!

Boat Launch Code — Process

Just a reminder... boat launch gate code, at both
Kindy Ave and Camp Concordia boat launches
changes every month beginning April through
October... So plan ahead... If you are a paid
member, the process is that you are now receiving
the boat launch code via email! So make sure |
have your correct email address and check your
email at the end of each month for the latest code.

Here is the link to Camp Concordia’s boat launch
schedule for 2020...plan ahead and view their
website for updated schedule dates and
instructions before your launch: You may need to
copy and paste the link to your browser.
http://www.campconcordia.org/wcla-
information.html

2020-2021 OFFICERS & LAKE
REPS

At the July 13, 2020 Board meeting, a motion
was made to cancel the annual meeting due to
Covid-19, and to hold the current lake repsin the
same position, for next fiscal year. Motion was
carried and Approved.

For those new to our lakes, at the Annual
Meeting Lake reps are elected by the general
membership to serve on the Board of Directors
for next fiscal year (Sept thru August). Due to
these unprecedent conditions, the Board had to
assure representation for each lake remained
intact, therefore, they will serve for another
year. Lake Roster can be found on page 13.
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Introducing new lake residents, the DeKraker’s!
Matt, Courtney, Ethan, Genevieve, Charlotte
And Gwenyth on Woodbeck Lake!

Matt and Courtney DeKraker are life-long Greenville residents who have recently started building their forever
home on Woodbeck Lake. Woodbeck has been a favorite place for Courtney for years; enjoying time at both
her grandparent's (Dennis and Judie Leach) and Aunt and Uncle's (Tim and Teri Hunter) houses. Matt is a
chiropractor at Greenville Chiropractic Clinic and co-owner with Craig
Cushman (Derek and Lori Cushman's son and Bryan and Becky Higgins
son-in-law), and Courtney is a special education teacher at Greenville
Middle School.

Matt and Courtney have been married for 14 years and have four
children: twelve-year-old Ethan, ten-year-old Genevieve, five-year-old
Charlotte, and three-year-old Gwenyth. The DeKraker family enjoys being

e outside, being with family and
friends, traveling, and watching sports, especially Michigan State football
and basketball. Go green!

You can see the progress of their home being built on the southeast shore
on Woodbeck Lake! Welcome to the lakes DeKraker family!!!

Boat and Jet Ski Issues

WCLA Board members and lake representatives received numerous complaints this summer
regarding boat and jet ski activity on our lakes. Specifically — those that were dangerous to others
and/or property. This is a reminder that the Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association (WCLA) cannot
police the water and have no jurisdiction to stop this type of activity. There’s still a few more weeks
left to enjoy the lakes this season, so please be mindful of your lake community. IF you see
dangerousl/illegal activity please:

1. ldentify the individual(s) that are engaging in the activity by videotaping it. Make sure you get
close enough pictures or videos so it is easy to identify the craft or the person(s) responsible.

2. Call the Kent County Sherriff's department and share the video or pictures. The number is
616-632-6100.

It is important to know what is illegal and what is dangerous before calling. Make sure you read up
on the rules here: https://www.boat-ed.com/michigan/handbook

We want to keep our lakes safe and fun for all, but we also want to be good neighbors and friends.
If you can resolve the issue with your neighbors before calling the Sherriff — it is always best to do
So.


https://www.boat-ed.com/michigan/handbook

SUMMER FUN ON BANKS IN SPITE OF COVID-19!!

Hats off to Lynn & Steve Monroe, Pam & Jim Swigart, and Carol & Kevin Bird for
thinking outside the box this summer and hosting Fun on the Lakes!!

May 24t & Sept 5" — Lynn and Steve hosted Music Night — a live music event featuring Tim Afton,
a Rock and Roll artist that frequently plays at the Harvard Bar.
The event took place from 3:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m. on Banks Lake
and safe social distancing was observed by boating and floating
up to enjoy. The night was so much fun, the couple hosted a
repeat performance Sept 5! It is important to remember that so
many friends & neighbors pitched in to make these events
happen.

July 315t & August 15t — Pam and Jim hosted Movie Night

Using equipment furnished by Steve and Lynn. It was the perfect
location to set up a big screen and
projector and have boats and kayaks be
able to see from out on the lake! July 315t
featured Captain Ron, and August 1%t
featured Jaws! The night wasn’t complete
without Jaws following Robin and Pam
around the lake! ©

August 15t — Carol & Kevin hosted an unusual event they titled Vortex on Banks! The intent was to
get as many kayaks and paddleboards as possible to go around in a circle around a pontoon in the

middle of the lake, creating RS :
a vortex of swirling water
around the pontoon! 20+
kayaks and
paddleboarders showed up
and after a few funny starts
— actually pulled together and got this vortex moving!!
Water guns and games added to the fun and everyone had
a blast!!




6" Annual WCLA Golf Outing
August 1, 2020 - Candlestone Golf
Course and Resort — WINNERS!

OUR 2020 WCLA GOLF OUTING, 4-person scramble, WAS
A BIG SUCCESS!!!

With COVID-19 and our State restrictions, all but one of
our WCLA sponsored activities were canceled. But on
August 1%, after months of being cooped up and staying
home, the 2020 WCLA GOLF Outing was well timed and
well attended! Norm Davidson coordinated the event and
did an outstanding job of pulling 15 teams together!

A HUGE thank you goes to Norm’s wife, Wendi, who single
handedly ran the registration desk like a champ, sold
50/50 tickets, took pictures and all 15 teams were ready
to tee-off at 3pm. Congratulations to our First Place
Winning Team - Kim Peterson (Horseshoe Lake), Erik Lisak
and Hiro Suzuki. And also, a big congrats to Bill Kendro
(Bird Team) who won the largest 50/50 raffle we’ve had to
date! He went home with $200 and WCLA received the
remaining $200!!

A BIG THANK-YOU to Henry, the General Manager - and all
the staff at Candlestone Golf & Resort for their
hospitality!

The Peterson Team
2020 -1%t Place Winners

Find more photos in subsequent pages...

AND THE WINNERS ARE:
1%t Place Team Winners
Score of 50
Kim Peterson (Horseshoe Lake)
Eric Lisak
Hiro Suzuki

2"4 Place Team Winners
Score of 55
Jacob Bird
John Bird
Bill Kendro

Charlie Peterson

3" Place Team Winners
Score of 55
Tom Stressman (Thomas Lake)
Mitch Stressman
Andy Acker
Shayn Fahl

10t Place Team Winners
Score of 59
John Shaw (Thomas Lake)
Chad Shaw
Doug Gee
Dave Krause

Longest Drive #1 Men
Charlie Peterson
Longest Drive #1 Women
Wendi Davidson
Closest to the Pin #3 Men
Carl Katterjohn Jr
Closest to the Pin #6 Woman
Donna Layle

50/50 Winner
Bill Kendro
$200!

Thank you Norm for all your hard work!
AND CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL
WINNERS!




While most of our summer events were canceled, we were very lucky to be privy to some fabulous fireworks.
Thank you all who personally spent your money to entertain your lake community on this important day! —Here
are some photos taken by Gloria & Robin.... capturing some beautiful displays.




More Golf Outing photos!
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You Shop, Amazon Gives

Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your
eligible AmazonSmile purchases to the
charitable organization of your choice.

* AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you
know. Same products, same prices, same
service.

Support Camp Greenwood by starting your
shopping at smile.amazon.com. Simply
select "Greenwood Ministries Association” as
your charity of choice.

Or follow the link below which will
automatically select "Greenwood Ministries
Association"
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/81-3213014

amazon:iile

Bill Kendro — 50/50 winner
$200!

Norm Davidson



Camp Greenwood in person
Race/Walk/Hike 5K — Saturday,
October 10

Camp Greenwood is holding its first ever in-person
5K Run/Walk/Hike, 10:00 a.m. on Saturday, October
10 or Virtually to raise money for Camp Greenwood!
Click on the link for more details. This is a limited
person event so sign up quick.
https://www.facebook.com/events/3211645191967
87/

Click on the race website for costs and more details
at https://runsignup.com/.../G.../CampGreenwoodVirtu
al5KRunWalkHike.

Camp Greenwood on-line Auction
September and October!

Camp Greenwood is asking for donations and have set up
on-line auctions which is taking place now, in September
and October. The Camp will be hosting weekly actions to
raise money to help save Camp Greenwood. They are
asking for any donations that you can give to help this
cause such as gift cards, travel & timeshare donations,
wine, beer or liquor, items from local businesses,
landscaping and more. Click on the link below which will
take you directly to the Bidding Owl!
https://www.biddingowl.com/Auction/home.cfm?auctionID=
22499&CFID=15788425&CFTOKEN=6bec7a0bldec21c6-
4A5D98A8-CF19-4517-96E9EF293557C222

Camp Greenwood Work day
(clean up) and Annual Meeting
Saturday, Oct 17

On Oct 17th at 9 am we will be having our annual
fall clean-up day and Greenwood Ministries
Annual Meeting. Leaves will begin to fall so we
will need some able bodies to help us take care of all
of them. If you are looking for a way to volunteer,
this is your chance.

After a hard day of work, stay for our Annual
Meeting- enjoy a recap of what has been going
on and where we are headed, vote in new board
members or volunteer for a committee. Come be
a part of Greenwood Ministries Association.

Camp Greenwood would like to have additional
WCLA members join the Camp's Board of
Directors. Currently, Ed Armbruster is the only
lake resident on the camp's board. So, if anyone
is interested in bringing fresh ideas that will help
determine the future of Camp Greenwood,
please contact Jake Dayringer at the camp office
(616-754-7258) to be nominated. New board
members will be elected at the annual Meeting
on October 17.

If you have any questions, you may also contact
Ed Armbruster at 616-947-4487.

A separate letter detailing the On-line Auction is
attached to this email. For further information on the
on-line auction, contact Jake Dayringer at 616-754-
7258 or Ed Armbruster at 616-947-4487.
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OWN A BUSINESS?
ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS IN
THE WATERLINE NEWSLETTER!

Business Card: 4 issues for $35
% page Ad: 4 issues for $90
% page Ad: 4 issues for $180
Mail your Ad or Business card along with your
check to:
WCLA, Attn: Gloria Gibson, PO Box 482,
Greenville, MI 48838
Check payable to WCLA

MISSION STATEMENT

The WCLA will promote the preservation of
lake/water quality, provide education about boat
safety & etiquette and initiate social activities to
promote community friendships and interaction. It
will encourage membership and participation in the
Association and will facilitate a sense of community
amongst riparian property owners.

Sunrise photo by Robin Sept 2020

FOLLOW US ON FB

WCLA is constantly trying to keep you informed,
reminding you of upcoming activities, important issues,
important & informative DNR topics.

Many go to FB first before looking at emails...so we are
covering all our basis. Click on the following link and
Like Us on FB and Follow Us!
https://www.facebook.com/pg/Woodbeck-Chain-of-
Lakes-Association-133309000037956/

LIKE US ON 5

. facebook

WATERLINE NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION
DATES...

The Waterline Newsletter is published 3 times a year,
March, June and September and sent via e-mail. Gloria
Gibson and Cathy Schrauben co-write articles for the
Waterline.

WCLA Reminders & Other Information (aka e-mail
blasts) sent via email a few times a month, are
intended to refresh our memories & keeping you up to
date. We are all so busy that we sometimes just forget.
Please let me know if your email address has changed
so | can update the database. Email your change to
Gloria Gibson at dggibson12435@gmail.com

If you have pictures, articles, wish to share a story with
us, selling a boat, want to advertise your business,
email Gloria or Cathy:

dggibson12435@gmail.com
cathy.schrauben@gmail.com
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WCLA Committees: Committees were established to challenge the board to become more energetic with
Committee activities. Each committee designated a chair person that will lead their group and bring ideas to each
Board meeting for discussion and vote.

Once the Covid-19 pandemic ends, and we get back to a new normal, we hope to resume our activities. Until then,
think about volunteering and being part of any of these committees. You may contact the chairperson of that
committee for more information. Volunteers are always needed and always welcomed...your input and
contribution is valuable!

Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association - Committee Roster
Committees ' Chairperson Phone
1 |Social/lParty Sub Committees
- Golf Committee
- Progressive Kayaking Committee

e-mail address

Norm Davidson
Nan Holmes

616-799-2425
616-213-8247

norm@thegolfemporium.com
holmes_nanette@gmail.com

- Christmas Party Committee Nan Holmes B616-213-8247 holmes_nanette@gmail.com
| - Pancake Breakfast Committee Nan Holmes B616-213-8247 holmes_nanette@gmail.com
2 IMGI‘“le Social Get Together Committes Nan Holmes B616-213-8247 holmes_nanette@gmail.com
3 |Welcome Committee Terri Veldman & Nan Holmes 616-213-8247 holmes._nanette@gmail.com
4 Signs & Boat Lauch Committee Don Hoogerhyde 616-990-8687 d_hoog@hotmail.com
5 |Lake Quality Committee Bob Darvill 269-267-7692 bobdarvill@gmail.com
6 |Fish Plant Committee Adam Bigelow & Ed Armbruster 989-388-3905 adambigelow14@gmail.com
7 |Bridge Raising Committee Wayne King 616-490-5977 waynedking@gmail.com
Need to contact a Board Member, or a
Committee Chairperson, or Waterline
2020-2021 WCLA OFFICERS AND Newletter co-writer? Here are the
LAKE REPRESENTATIVES : : _
President Tom Stressman 616-293-3807 tmstressman@gmail.com rosters with contact information!
Vice President Jodi Ramos 616-690-3803 ramos.jodib8@gmail.com
Secretary Kris Ferguson 616-299-1739 scrambledeggs85@gmail.com
Treasurer Bruce Veldman 616-712-6346 bruceveldman@gmail.com
Half Mile Lake Representatives
| Adam Bigelow | 989-388-3905 | adambigelowi4@gmail.com
| Cathy Schrauben | 616-485-5592 [  cathy.schrauben@gmail.com
Thomas Lake Representatives
Norm Davidson 616-799-2425 norm@thegolfernporium.com
Colleen O'Herron 616-916-0571 oherrons@yahoo.com
Jodi Ramos 616-690-3803 ramos.jodi68@gmail.com
Jean Stevens-Berry 616-799-1205 jeangofish@gmail.com
Tom Stressman 616-293-3807 tmstressman@gmail.com
Banks Lake Representatives Co N
Ed Armbruster 616-947-4487 luger@prodigy.net
Kevin Bird 616-218-5323 kcb5357 @yahoo.com
Carol Bird 616-225-3757 kcb5357 @yahoo.com >
Scott Hutchison 616-291-0440 scott@web-homes.net
Alternate Ron Trumble 616-490-4474 rtrumble1@gmail.com
Woodbeck Lake Representatives
Kris Ferguson 616-299-1739 scrambledeggs85@gmail.com
Wayne King 616-490-5977 waynedking@gmail.com
Kevin Martin 616-893-9508 homey@chartermi.net
Horseshoe Lake Representatives
Bob Darvill 269-267-7692 bobdarvill@gmail.com
Don Hoogerhyde 616-990-8687 d_hoog@hotmail.com
Roy Lamarte 616-240-5527 rlamarte@gmail.com
Phil Sliva 616-754-0744 phil.sliva@amway.com
Bruce Veldman 616-712-6346 bruceveldman@gmail.com
Administration
Waterline
Newsletter Gloria Gibson 616-894-0938 dggibson12435@gmail.com
Co-Writer Cathy Schrauben 616-485-5592 cathy.schrauben@gmail.com
Welcome/Social Nan Holmes 616-213-8247 holmes.nanette@gmail.com

FIVE LAKES - ONE COMMUNITY

Sunset photo by David Ritsema June 2020



See our local business Ads
WCLA SPONSORS - PAID ADVERTISING

Attn: Woodbeck Chain of Lakes business owners

Advertise your business in our Waterline, starting at $35
for 4 issues- business card Ad - Send check & business card
to WCLA, PO Box 482, Greenville, Ml 48838
Check payable to WCLA

WEST R aes
MICHIGAN COLLISION
& MECHANICAL

¢ ICAR Platimum & ASE Certified

* High Tech Equipment

* Free Estimates

* Work with all Insurance Companies
e Used Car Sales

¢ Satisfaction Guaranteed

4595 14 Mile Road NE
Rockford, Michigan 49341 Office: 616-696-9699
www.westmichcollision.com Fax: 616-696-9694

REALTOR®

616.240.1472 Crosby&Henl‘y

andreabeldingrealtor@gmail.com

—— Risk and Insurance Solutions Since 1858
FiveStarMichigan.com

P: (616) 325-2862
C: (616) 481-1135

fivestar™ Ellen Herring F. (616) 942-0346
Vice President E: eherring@crosbyhenry.com
Employee Benefits www.crosbyhenry.com

590 Cascade West Parkway SE, Grand Rapids, Ml 49546

ble 754 7634

' ~-Greenvrlle M|48838'
Phone(616)754-7634 — :
.-.Fax(616)754—2580 WWW. rhynardspontoonscom

2%
\;_
-

gl et “'




WCLA SPONSORS, con't..

coverconcepts

Christine Bazzett 251 Lincoln Lake SE

coverconcepts@gmail.com Lowell, MI 49331
www.coverconcepts.hiz Phone: (616) 897-5678

Upholstery/ Boa nvers * Boat Lift Canopies * epairs * Custom Sewing * Industrial Sewing
Residential & Commercial

Carpet * Furniture
Rent-A-Space Storage Units Available

THE FURNITURE SHED
12741 Old 14 Mile Road
Greenville, MI 48838
Where your doliar buys more

" Phone 764-7560

Bob, Ginger & Tom
Salisbury

® PLUMBING & HEATING

16 754 9900
616.754.9903 Fax
B66.640.0200 Toll Free

421 E. Fairplains

Localy Owiod &
Gresnville, M| 48338 S E MY PERVICE
wwarEseipunbingandheating com

East Beltline

GRAND RAPIDS
¥ OPHTHALMOLOGY

GREENVILLE

Rachel Hollenbeck, OD
Optometrist

616.754.5667 800.968.2600
112 S. Clay Greenville
seeitclear.com

Walker | Grandville | 68th St. | Holland | lonia | Greenville

e

= Deb Nowicki, AAMS®

Financial Advisor

106 S Greenville West Dr

Suite 1

Greenville, M| 48838

Bus. 616-835-97190 Fax 888-825-9458
deb.nowicki@edwardjones.com
www.edwardjones.com

Edward Jones

MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING




WCLA CAN KOOZIE AND BOTTLE
INSULATOR

Koozie’s and bottle insulators, prepared by
Nesting Owl Creations, are still available, all with
W(CLA logo.

Anyone interested in ordering the koosie or
bottle insulators may do so by using the
following on line Order Form link...

http://bit.ly/WCLAOrder

Prices:

170z stainless steel water bottles w/ decal - $18

170z stainless steel water bottle etched - $20

250z stainless steel water bottle w/ decal - $20

250z stainless steel water bottle etched - $22

340z stainless steel water bottle w/ decal - $30
Available water bottle colors: white, orange,

black, mint green, blue, purple

Navy blue stainless steel bottle insulator with

bottle opener etched - $20

Navy blue can koozies - $6.00

Payment will be due upon delivery
Contact Rebecca Mcintyre at 616-889-8621 or
rebeccmc@gmail or order online at
http://bit.ly/WCLAOrder

WCLA'’S APPAREL WEBSTORE...

Woodbeck Chain Of Lakes Association (WCLA)
Apparel is available through a web store hosted by
Steve and Lynn Monroe, owners
of MSP Designs. The Monroe's have owned a
family cottage on Banks Lake for over 70 years and
have owned and operated MSP, based in Lansing,
Michigan, for over 35 years.

The web store, https://stores.inksoft.com/ih20w will
carry the original WCLA t-shirts & sweatshirts and
will also feature individual designs for each lake.
New designs are added frequently so check back
often for updated designs and new items.

Apparel for lake events can and will be made
available, allowing groups and families to order as
many or as few shirts as they choose. Order 1 shirt
or 5000! Most orders will be shipped via USPS
within 7-10 days. The web store can also host
apparel fundraising campaigns for any occasion or
event to raise funds for the association or any other
organization. Contact MSP Designs for more info on
this.

Hoodies, Sweatshirts, & T-shirts
Lots of colors available!

HE TEETEEDEaN
EREEEEEEEEE
(- FERET 1 SRR
B8] /8 %5 8] [47| SHIRT COLORS-Add color # on order

Click on the Link or copy and paste to your
browser: https://stores.inksoft.com/ih20w



https://stores.inksoft.com/ih20w
http://bit.ly/WCLAOrder
http://bit.ly/WCLAOrder
https://stores.inksoft.com/ih20w

WCLA Membership Enrolilment Form

Wundbeck Chain uf La kes Assumatlun'

Five Lakes - One Community
Banks = Half Mile » Horseshoe » Thomas » Woodbeck
Website: www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com

New Membershipld Renewald Date:

Member's Name: Spouse/Other Name:

Mailing Address: Lake Address:

Street Street

City City

State Zip State Zip
Tel: Tel:

e-mail: e-mail:

e-mail addresses are for Association use only. They will not be distributed for any other use.

WCLA Membership Enrollment Form Fiscal ¥r September 1, 2020 - August 31, 2021

Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association 2021 Dues: 540.00
Fish Plant Donation: 5
Total Remittance: &

Please remit to: Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association
PO Box 482, Greenville, M1 48838

If you have questions concerning membership, have a change of address or e-mail change, please contact
Gloria Gibson at 616-894-0938 or e-mail woodbeckchainoflakesmi@gmail.com. If you are a new member,
please note the previous owner's name if known:

Contributions to the Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association, Inc are not tax deductible for federal income tax purposes.

Reminder, for your convenience...You can also pay your Membership
Dues and contribute to the fish plant using your PayPal account or a
Credit Card. Click here to direct you to WCLA website:
https:/fwoodbeckchainoflakes com/pay-duss

facebook Like us on Facebook: hips://www facebook com/wioodbeck-chain-of-Lakes-Association-13330900003 7256, Yraf=ts



2020 PAID MEMBERS

2020 FY Woodbeck Chain of Lakes - Paid Members
As of 08/31/20

Banks Lake

Half Mile Lake

Horseshoe Lake

Thomas Lake

Woodbeck Lake

Total

Ed & Bobby Armbruster

Robert & Vicki Alexander

Temy & Laurie Acker

Michael & Diana Anstett

Robert & Sandra Allers

Randy & Jami Badgerow

Adam & Sarah Bigelow

Christopher Allers

Aarron & Karen Antadiff

Mark Cerajewsk

Sammie Jr. & Ann Beach

Gary & Connie Borton

Chris & Andrea Belding

Mark & Pamela Bowwer

Derek & Lori Cushman

Fay Benjamin & Jean M Benjamin

Paul Bosker & Craig Bosker et al

Gerald Blonshine

Bill & Tracey Burtenshaw

Roger Delries

Lee Berkenpas

Ted & Therese Bush

Carl & Mary Jane Bollman

Mike Butler & Carol Gufin

Dan & Robin Ebel

Kewin & Carol Bird

Camp Concondia

Frederick & Sandra Brim

Joe & Kathy Corcoran

Jefirey & Knstine Ferguson

Thomas & Carol Capps

Larry & Karen Carbonelli

John & Sally Copeland

James & Kim Cowel

GMA, Greerwood Administration Commission

Mirta Chenlo

Kathy Clements

Karin Kwiet-Darvill & Bob Danl

MNoman & Wendi Davidson

Gary & Elizabeth Greer

Steve & Lisa Day Joedlydia Loeschner

Ronald Crame

Mickey & Sandy Davis

John Dessauer & Maria Schmitz

Paul & Linda Groth

Craig & Camme Hawens

Chris & Ann Decker

Harry & Cathy Deane

Ron & Deb Eaton

Larry & Julie Harrison

Thomas Hawkinson & Mancy Steiner

John & Linda Drobish

Dave & Miki DeWindt

Sonya Good & Joyce Good

Doug & Elen Hermring

Scott & Mindy Hutchison

Ronald & Valerie Dudzik

Scott & Kim Dickinson

Thomas and Marcia Haas

Bryan & Becky Higgins

Kelly & Stephanie Jollands

Rory Giles

Marcia Ficsli

Mark & Mara lteen

Katherine Houseman & Craig Wassnaar

Hugh & Diane King

Bryan & Lisa Hallock

David & Gloria Gibson

Pat & Noralie Jachim

Tim & Terilynn Hunter

Steve & Rebecca Kraa

James & Vickie Hamis

David & Cynthia-Hansen Ellis

John & Pat Jackson

Joseph & Kathi Jablonski

Michael & Lisa Mills

Ben Hasan & Vicki Chamberiain

Scott Harding

Haren & Denis Kluba

Mark & Diane Jansen

Phyllis Monros

Tom & Diane Hazelwood

Marie Havilind & Robert Cole

Jon & Ruthanne Kohn

Jim & Geri Jessup

Marilyn Nielsen & Ed Walburn Kent ingles Diavid Hekhuis Allan & Diana Krupiczewicz Bevery Jones

Mike & Joyce Nienhuis Timothy & Josalyn Jones Tim & Rachel Hollenbeck Richard & Christine Kubec Wayne & Kathie King
Brett & Angie Peterrman Linda Karock Nanette Holmes Sara Lemmerman & Brett Higoy Joe & Lawra Kohn
Craig & Darlene Redding Carl Katterjohn Sr Ron & Linda Holeschu Bill & Mary Liden/Bonnie & Mike Liden Michasl & Diane Knapp
Kenneth & Mary Rydzesk Kevin Kerwin Lois & Donald Hoogertyde Rebecca Melntyre & Jodi Ramos Barbrara Knappen

Robert & Ginger Salisbury

Bruce & Marilyn Klemm

Brad & Dana Kleveland

Linda Melson & Med Rubinstein

Don Lahay & James Lahay

James & Maney Schrauben

Burt & Jennifer Lauderdale

Roy & Mary Lamarte

John & Cindy Ploeg

Richard Laurent

Arthur & Jamie Skinner

Thomas & Donna Layle

Jon & Andrea Leslie

Ms. Dale Ripolinger

Bruce & Sally Law

Steven & Joyce Spaulding

Bevery Loding

Julie Mannor & Stacie Dye

Dawid Schoolenbeny & Deborah Smith

Judie Leach & Ronald Billmeier

Ronald & Maureen Trumble

Kent & Janet Mudie

Marne Marshall

John R & Linda Shaw

Diawvid & Joy Lotterman

Thomas & Teresa Waterloo

Michael & Colleen O'Hemon

Hirk & Liana Maxon

Tyler & Brooke Sheppard

Daniel & Mauwreen Lovewell

David & Kristie Woroniecki

William & Debbie Platho

James & Melanie Merdzinski

Allen & Doreen Smith

Kevin & Renee Martin

Robert Riegler

Michael & Danell Memen

Jean Stevens & Hris Berry

Greg & Peggy Moceri

John & Elizabeth Ross

Tom Meyer

Mark & Mary Jo Stratton

James Modzeleski & Donna Munro

Nicholas & Cathy Schrauben

Tamara & Michael Moldenhauer

Tom & Christine Siressman

James & Hris Mortensen

Ramona Schrauben

Joseph & Mavis Moritt

Renee C Tokar

Bill & Valeria Michals

Kristin Smith

Mike & April Petersen

Todd and Sheila Tolsma

Paul & Deb Nowicki

‘Wade & Becky Thomton

Brian & Amy Petersen

Timothy & Tem VanEerden

Presbytery of Lake M

Marian & Deb Zeis

Kim B & Faith L Peterson

\firginia Visser

Kevin & Kim Reed

Jill & Rick Plate

James & Joyoe Walser

Rita Remaus

Robert & Sue Post

James & Terra Westrick

[Angela Riggs & Bran Dumont

Hewin Scheppman

Jeff & Dians Wilsan

David & Candie Ritsema

Ronald & Gai Seif

Nicholas & Claire Wolterstor®

John & Sue Rosendall

Kim & Judy Simmons

Amanda & John Sanderson & Alicia Heath-Haik & Eric Haik

Phil & Denise Sliva

Martin & Robin Scheel

Robert & Marilyn Sowerby

Dion & Arsenia Schoonmaker

Russ Stover

Samuel & Ter Scott

Bruce & Donna Thordey

Temy & Mary Scott

Jay Van Bruggen & Arik & Sara Murray, Jon & Ricki WanBruggen

Diavid & Lorie Tamblyn

Bruce & Tem Veldman

Jane Taylor, et al (Weykamp. Ben)

Craig & Kim Weller

Larry & Pam Taylor

Blake Zylstra & Sarah Font

Barmry & Tiffany Lane Thomion

Todd & Charissa Thomton

Tom & Mary VanPorifiest

Edward & Joy Walthom

Michasl & Hatherine Wolthuis

Pdto Date

29 36 49 40 53 207 # of Res
3 52 58 53 62 257 % paid to date
2020 Goal:
94% 69% B83% 75% B85% 200
2020 Budget Goal iz 80% of total residents ~~~~~~Cur Current % of Goal is: B1%




